Coronavirus Job Retention Scheme (CJRS) Information January 2021

Please find below the latest guidance and appropriate information regarding the CJRS for information.

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-financial-support-for-education-early-years-and-childrens-social-care/coronavirus-covid-19-financial-support-for-education-early-years-and-childrens-social-care

Providers should use the month of February 2020 to represent their usual income in calculating the proportion of its salary bill eligible to be covered by the scheme, taking into account parent-paid income that has returned. Providers should adjust these proportions in subsequent furloughing applications if their income from the government’s free entitlements changes.

To illustrate
If a provider’s average monthly income is 40% from DSG and 60% from other income, the provider could claim CJRS support for up to 60% of their salary bill, depending on the amount of parent-paid income that has returned. This would be done by furloughing staff whose usual salary or combined salaries come to no greater than 60% of the provider’s total salary bill.
These proportions could change in subsequent furlough applications as a result of DSG income changing. For example, if this provider subsequently receives additional DSG income from a local authority as a result of providing additional hours of childcare, such that its new DSG income would represent 55% of its total income in February, then its maximum use of the furlough scheme should, from that point, be reduced to 45% of its salary bill.

Both before and after 1 January 2021
We would expect nurseries and childminders to bring staff off furlough and back to work as demand increases. In practice this will mean that, for example, if they have furloughed 6 members of staff, and they need 3 back at work in order to meet demand for childcare, then they should bring 3 staff off furlough and back to work, and reduce their claim on the CJRS accordingly.
We encourage providers to keep in contact with their local authority about their circumstances to ensure they have the information they need to help with local planning and ensure that parents have access to the places they need. 

Some early years settings may also be eligible for financial support from other government schemes, including from the Local Restrictions Support Grant (for open businesses). The details and eligibility criteria for these funds can be found in the guidance for Financial support for businesses during coronavirus (COVID-19).

Further guidance on actions for early years and childcare providers during the coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak is available.

DfE is considering appropriate measures to monitor the use of these schemes in order to detect any duplication of funding, and will be considering potential options to recover misused public funding as required.

Job Retention Scheme Bonus – Delayed
The guidance has now changed. You cannot claim the Job Retention Bonus until 15 February 2021. 
This guidance will be updated by the end of January 2021 with how to access the online claim service on GOV.UK. 
Please see the following link for more information https://www.gov.uk/guidance/check-if-you-can-claim-the-job-retention-bonus-from-15-february-2021
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